# Easton Board of Police Commissioners Special Meeting

Easton Public Library Community Room April 18, 2017

The Easton Police Commission Meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm by Chairman Colangelo.

Present were: Richard Colangelo, Chairman

Laurie Israel, Vice Chairman Thomas A. Herrmann, Secretary Vincent Battaglia, Commissioner Marvin Gelfand, Commissioner

Also present: Chief Tim Shaw

# I. PRELIMNARY BUSINESS

A. A letter was received from a resident commending the Department and specifically Officer French for the handling of a matter on March 1.

# II. PUBLIC COMMENT

None

# III. CHIEF'S MONTHLY ACTIVITY REPORT

- A. The March Incident Analysis was reviewed noting eight (8) delayed responses, one (1) on the first shift, four (4) on the second shift, and three (3) on the third shift.
- B. Detective Lyman received training in forensic technology in Alabama.

# IV. UNFINISHED BUSINESS

- A. The final proposed fiscal year 2018 budgets were reviewed.
- B. Chief Shaw explained the third new car in the 2018 proposed budget, if approved by voters, will enable the department to move forward reestablishing the K-9 program.
- C. Chairman Colangelo made a motion to approve a proposal presented by Chief Shaw outlining revised safety requirements for road work subject to the relevant town ordinance being amended. Commissioner Gelfand seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

#### V. **NEW BUSINESS**

- A. A motion was made by Commissioner Battaglia to approve the Minutes for the Regular Meeting of March 13, 2017. Commissioner Gelfand seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
- B. A motion was made by Chairman Colangelo to approve the EVFD request to close Center Road from August 1, 2017 to August 5, 2017 for the annual firemen's carnival. Vice Chairman Israel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

- C. A motion was made by Commissioner Herrmann to approve a road use permit for the Tri State Trek Bike Tour as recommended by PO Kinahan. Commissioner Gelfand seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.
- D. A motion was made by Chairman Colangelo to approve a road use permit for the 2017 "Ride for our Vets" Bike Tour as recommended by PO Kinahan. Commissioner Gelfand seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.
- E. A motion was made by Commissioner Herrmann to approve a road use permit for the 2017 Bloomin' Metric Bike Tour as recommended by PO Kinahan. Chairman Colangelo seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Chairman Colangelo made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:49 pm and the motion was seconded by Vice Chairman Israel. The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted:

Commissioner Thomas A. Herrmann, Secretary